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Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia

270 Washington Street, SW

Atlanta, GA 30334
Dear Dr. Herbst,
As you may be aware, the Georgia Conference of the AAUP worked with former Chancellor Meredith to develop policies and procedures governing Lecturers and Senior Lecturers.  Among those procedures were requirements for notification of non-renewal.  Before we were able to continue to refine these procedures, Chancellor Meredith left. This matter is now of central concern to national AAUP, as reflected in the censure votes this year. 
As the University System has recently revised policy 803.08.01 governing lecturers to permit all institutions, rather than only the universities, to employ lecturers and senior lecturers, and as the percentage of the institutions faculty who may be employed in these positions has been increased from 10 to 20 percent, I have been asked to enter into discussions with the Chancellor’s staff regarding this policy in the hope that we might bring these policies (particularly section 803.04 of the Policy Manual governing non-reappointment notice) into closer alignment with national best practices as reflected in the Association’s recommended standards.
The applicable AAUP policy is the statement on "Standards of Notice of Non-Reappointment" (please see attachment) that provides that all full-time non-tenured faculty should receive notice by March 1 of the initial appointment year, December 15 of the second year, and a full year's notice thereafter.   Board policy on notice of intention not to renew a nontenured faculty member who has been awarded academic rank is extremely close to the recommended institutional regulations. 
Given that the hiring of lectures is predicated on an institution having appropriately assessed its instructional needs and having engaged in reasonable planning, and given that lecturers are not in the same position as PTIs who might be hired to deal with an emergency situation, it would appear that a revision of the notification schedule in order to provide more adequate time for a non-renewed lecturer to secure the professional appointment for which he/she is qualified would in no way harm the institution while being of enormous benefit to the faculty member concerned.   Georgia State University has already adopted such a responsible notification schedule for lecturers and has experienced no difficulties in dealing with planning its course staffing.
I look forward to the opportunity to discuss this concern with you.
Sincerely,
Hugh D. Hudson, Jr.

Executive Secretary

cc: Mr. Erroll B. Davis, Jr., Chancellor, University System of Georgia

      Dr. Gregory Scholtz, Director, Department of Academic Freedom, Tenure, & Governance, AAUP
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